
 

I am writing to express my deep concerns regarding the GSM immigration policy.  

 

I am an Electronics Engineering Technologist and also a 885 visa applicant, my application has 

been shelving for nearly one year, and the situation is getting worse.  

 

I feel so disappointed to hear the news that the department of immigration is going to "Cap and 

Cease" the pending GSM application. Please allow me to explain the reason. 

 

To my work experience and professional knowledge, Engineering Technologist  is one of the 

demanding occupations in Australia, that is the reason for me to apply immigration.  

  

I share your view that hairdressers and chief  from overseas should not be in front of engineers 

and nurses, but as an engineering technologist, I can not help but ask why the Immigration 

Department keeps shelving my application and seeking to cease it. 

 

After 5 years study in Australian University. Possess sound skills in professional field, now I am a 

graduate intern and participating a system design program of kangaroo industry from QLD 

government. However, once I finish the internship, holding a bridging visa will be a huge 

disadvantage for me to start career in Australia, furthermore, the "Cap and Cease" is surely a 

devastating blow to me. 

 

As a taxpayer in Australia, I wish the Immigration Department to reconsider their "Cap and 

Cease" decision and speed up my application. 


